Natchitoches Historic District Development Commission
Full Commission Meeting

10:00 AM – 10:50 AM
January 21, 2021
PRESENT: Rebecca Blakenbaker, Sharon Gahagan, Valencia Jones, Van Erikson, Gayle Howell, Terri Cunningham, Kelli West (proxy for Arlene Gould), Payne Williams, Hannah Wenninger (proxy for Mayor), Sandra Dickens, Jill Leo, Laura Lyles
GUEST PRESENT: Carrie Hough, Secretary; Jessica Broadway, CPA; Amy Lee, CRNHA; Corey Poole, NPJ; Eddie Norris, KTBS; Juanice Gray, Natchitoches Times; Hannah Richardson, Natchitoches Times; Maggie Matuschka, Natchitoches Chamber
CALL TO ORDER: Van Erikson called the meeting to order. The commission review the minutes from the November 19, 2020 Full Commission Meeting. Motion to accept the minutes from the November 19, 2020 Full Commission Meeting was made by Sharon Gahagan and 2nd by Terri Cunningham. All approved, motion passes. 
FINANCIAL STATEMENT: Jessica Broadway, discussion on the financial statement as of December 31, 2020. Our balance as of December 31, 2020 is $378,988.19. Check register for December is $19,971.43. Motion to approve the December 31, 2020 financial statement made by Rebecca Blankenbaker 2nd by Payne Williams. All approved, motion passes.
OLD BUSINESS: 
 N/A
NEW BUSINESS:  
Van Erikson updated the commission on NSU. They kicked off class last Monday with flex scheduling (Tuesday online, Wednesday face to face, etc.). N-side View Day will be March 6, which will be the first home football game. March 20th will be the next home game, it will be called “Homecoming” but will be very scaled back, and the last game is in April. Hopefully as vaccines are spread out and differently protocols are in place, we can have more in person events. They soft opened their E-Sports venue on campus, the ribbon cutting will be taking place very soon. This will be a great recruiting tool for our school.
Sandra Dickens gave an update on HDBA. They do not know their numbers from Christmas but it isn’t going to be as bad as what she thought. There were some special events that took place like Cookies with Santa, Lighted Boat Parade, KTBS was stationed in Natchitoches for a Week, etc. Circumstances caused some different things, i.e. closing Front Street and using more technology at the booths this year really worked well and will be looked at in the future. She stated that she appreciates all NHDDC does for their organization. 
Kelli West gave an update for the Tourist Commission. Their office is still closed to the public, but they are still stocking their brochures outside and they have staff inside to answer phones. There are several fishing tournaments scheduled to take place in February out at Grand Ecore Landing. February 5-6 is the High School Bass Tournament. February 26-28 is the adult tournament. March 19 & 20 is the Cane River Film Festival. 
Rebecca Blakenbaker gave an update on NPS on behalf of Carrie Mardorf. February 20 Oakland Plantation will be illuminated & February 27 Magnolia Plantation will be illuminated in commemoration of Black History Month to honor the number of enslaved people at each site at the park. Carrie is not present today because they are in the process of packing up their office and curation facility for their big move to the Eagle Distributing Building. 
Rebecca Blakenbaker gave a report for the CRNHA.  They are still offering walking tours, there are new hours. They have employed two new NSU students as interns. The new tour hours will be Wednesday at 10 am & 1pm, Thursdays at 10 am, Friday at 10 am & 1pm, and Saturday at 10 am and 1 pm. They are still practicing COVID measures, all people must wear a mask and no more than 10 people in a tour.  Call in advance for parties larger than 10.  Logan, their Ranger, will be hosting his first field trip at Los Adaes. 

Terri Cunningham gave a report on behalf of NHF. They completed their Christmas Tours during the Christmas season, and they made around $8,000 - $10,000. The first weekend they had well over 200 people attend, in the rain. They sold tickets online and then walk up tickets, no one requested their money back. They met so many people that continuously travel to Natchitoches each year for the Christmas tours. They are still working on the Roque House.
Gayle Howell gave a report on behalf of the APHN. They are planning a membership reception at Melrose in the spring, depending on the weather. The board decided to suspend the tours on Thursday on February 1, this is temporary. Arts & Crafts Festival is scheduled for April 17 & 18, since we don’t know what phase we will be in it is a little difficult in planning. 
Jill Leo gave an update on Main Street. Jill thanked the entire commission for their help to get them through the Christmas Season. It is a group effort and they are happy to lead the charge. They have a few things on the calendar for downtown, things will be constantly changing. In conjunction with the shop local, go Natchitoches campaign, they will roll out a campaign titled “Parade your Valentine” for the weekend of February 13-14. They will have live music just off the street, create an atmosphere to get people downtown that weekend, and maybe some second line parades down the sidewalks. A lot of the restaurants are planning specials for that weekend and Jill is speaking with the shops too on some specials/ideas. They will be repainting the windows downtown for a spring theme. March 7 will be Reading on the River hosted by the Service League of Natchitoches. March 13 is Bloomin’ on the Bricks. Art along the Bricks will not take place this year. Forrest Hill will not take place this year. CAPA on the Cane is going to happen on March 13. NSU has two concerts scheduled for April. May 21 & 22 will be the Jazz & R/B Festival. June 17-19 the Lady Anglers Bass Tournament is scheduled. 
Maggie Matuschka gave a report for the Natchitoches Area Chamber of Commerce.  Pub Crawl is scheduled for February 27th with entertainment by the Hollow Decks from 4pm – 9 pm. They are working with Jill and the State Fire Marshalls office to be COVID19 compliant. They are planning the Home & Garden Expo for March 27 at the Natchitoches Events Center from 10 am – 4 pm. Their new Chamber Directories are out and we are distributing them to the public and it also available online. She thanked the numerous groups that helped put the directory together. 
Eddie Norris gave an update for KTBS. He thanked NHDDC, HDBA and Natchitoches Christmas for partnering with KTBS for their Christmas festivities and they appreciate our support. 
Corey Poole with NPJ did not have a report. 

Juanice Gray/Hannah Richardson with the Natchitoches Times stated that they are working on their Natchitoches Magazine, if you have anything to add, send to one of them. 
Hannah Wenninger gave an update on the City on behalf of the Mayor. They have a City survey on their website that they want everyone to participate. They have already received a lot of responses. It will be on the website until February 19. They partnered with NRMC for the vaccination clinic and they are very happy with the turnout so far. This past weekend they had helped coordinate a MLK events at NSU Friday night – MLK Day on Monday. February 1st the Mayor will be releasing his “State of the City” address. 
Van Erikson stated that they are excited to bring back the Boys and Girls Club back to Natchitoches, this was a big push by Mayor Williams too. If you want more information or if you want to be involved, please let Van know. There will be an official press release once it is official, they will release to the public.

Van Erikson stated to have all members complete the 2021 Ethics Online Training and to submit the certificate to Carrie. To complete the training visit www.ethics.la.gov.
Van Erikson stated that the Tier 2.1 Personal Financial Disclosure Statement is due on or before May 15. You can access the disclosure at www.ethics.state.la.us. 

